
General Meeting June 21, 2023   

Board Attendance:   

• Rob Orie   

• Paige Ellison   

• Jeremy Boehm   

• Riley Orie   

• Crystal Kohler   

• Chris Kowayk   

• Aubrianna Bruzzese   

• Alicia Jaquay   

• Brooke Nelson   

• L’Tesha Pettis   

• Richelle Swenson   

General Members   

• Casey Sadler   

• Na’Shaya Oden   

• Bridget Osteried 

• Lindsay Michael 

• Darrell Bradford 

• Ronda Rossi 

• Coach Nate 

• Coach Stuff 

• Rushel Shell 

• Steven Taylor 

 

Old Business – Kona Ice is still waiting for a response whether they will be attending games. 

Football 

   Insurance for Coaches and players for football and cheer. Total of $3348.25. This cost will be 

split between football and cheer. The majority voted yes. This motion is approved. 

   Treasury Report $9697.39 in account. Riddell invoices were paid on June 21, 2023. 

   63 players attended the skills and drills camp.  



Current registration is 30 Mighty Mites, 20 Termites, 18 Twerps. There are 2 new coaches. 

Registration for football closes on June 30, 2023. 

The first game is scheduled for August 12, 2023, because the field is not available on August 13, 

2023. The game times will be 12pm, 2pm and 4pm. Rob is looking into having the mighty mite game at 

6pm. 

There are 2 players from the Stowe Rocks School District and 1 player from the Ambridge 

School District moving to Hopewell. The league is currently waiting for proof of residency.  

A scrimmage game is to be determined on August 5, 2023. Gate fees will be assessed at the 

scrimmage game.  

Football helmets have been painted. There are currently 89 helmets available some of the 

helmets have a grey facemask.  

HYFL is planning a family fun day for August 13, 2023, at Hopewell Park. Details are currently 

being worked out, more information should be available at the July 2023 meeting. 

Concessions volunteering will be done via Google Docs. They will need to be done 

electronically. Concession cleanup will be held on Monday June26, 2023. Brooke and La’Tesha are 

waiting on SafeServ results. 

The championship game will be held November 11, 2023, at Aliquippa High School.  

The Senior bowl may be held at Hopewell. This will be a decision that is made last minute 

based on the Soccer playoffs. 

This is the last year for the Grandfather Rule allowing players from other school districts to play 

for the HYFL. This rule is only good for current 6th graders. This is a BCYFL rule.      

Cheer –   

   Treasury report $30,198.00 currently in the cheer account. All refunds for music have been 

made. Bows need to be paid for. Cheer will be ordering a few extra bows.  

   Cheer has 2 new Kindergarten Registrations. Kindergarten registration will remain open until 

August.  

   Today, June 21, 2023, is the last day to order uniforms. If uniforms are not ordered the 

cheerleader will be dismissed from the team and league. 

   The optional cheer raffle will be drawn at the last home game. The prizes are a large flat screen 

TV, a patio set and a Blackstone Grille. The fundraiser will be open all season. 

   The Termite cheer parents arranged an extended season fundraiser at Brusters. 



 

   Cheer needs to purchase additional mats, there are not enough for all the teams.  

   A discussion about the September 16, 2023, game. There is not currently an opponent for this 

game. The HYFL is trying to find an opponent is there are any changes to time or location this would not 

be a mandatory game for cheer. 

   If time changes are made to the regular season football games after the schedule is finalized 

cheer will not be required to attend the games. The Cheerleaders will not be penalized. 


